
 
 
 

 May 19, 2025
 
 
 
 
Dear Alderman Brower, 

 

On behalf of the Brady Street Business Improvement District (BID), I am writing to share 
our position regarding the liquor license hearing for Donnie’s Bar. The BID fully supports 
the decision made by the Brady Street Area Association (BSAA) which represents the 
voice of our neighborhood’s residents.   

We are deeply committed to maintaining a healthy balance between supporting local 
businesses and ensuring the quality of life for those who live in the area.  We recognize 
the critical role that the BSAA plays in representing residential concerns, and we respect 
their thoughtful deliberation on this matter. 

In this case, the BSAA has decided not to support the application for liquor license.  In 
alignment with our long standing principle of supporting our neighborhood and its 
residents, the BID stands behind and supports the BSAA’s decision.  

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter and for your continued service to our district. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Michael Sander 
Executive Director  


